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Q.  Reference: Hydro’s Revised Application for Approval of Construction of Hydro’s Long-Term 1 

Supply Plan for Southern Labrador, Schedule 1 – Long-Term Supply for Southern Labrador – 2 

Phase 1, May 31, 2023, Page 2, Lines 10-11. 3 

“There are four neighbouring communities in southern Labrador that are 4 
currently supplied by separate isolated diesel systems, namely Charlottetown, 5 
Mary’s Harbour, Port Hope Simpson, and St. Lewis…” 6 

Please confirm that Hydro plans to retire the Charlottetown, Mary’s Harbour, Port Hope 7 

Simpson, and St. Lewis isolated diesel plants immediately, or very soon after, construction and 8 

commissioning of a new regional diesel generating station. 9 

 10 

 11 

A. Newfoundland and Labrador Hydro (“Hydro”) confirms that it plans to retire the Charlottetown, 12 

Mary’s Harbour, Port Hope Simpson, and St. Lewis isolated diesel plants shortly after the 13 

construction and commissioning of a new regional diesel generating station. Please refer to 14 

Hydro’s response to NCC-NLH-007 of this proceeding for further discussion on decommissioning. 15 


